   Presque Isle County Road Commission
Minutes
March 5, 2018
The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Chairman Ronald Bischer called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  
Board Members Present:  Ronald Bischer, Thomas Catalano, Charles Rhode
Also Present: Clerk Anne Wirgau
Visitors:  Lee Gapczynski, Presque Isle County Commissioner
Minutes:

          A motion was made by Catalano (Rhode) to accept minutes from February 19, 2018 meeting as presented. 
         Ayes:  All

Accounts Payable: 
           Motion by Rhode (Catalano) to approve the March 5, 2018 accounts payable in the amount of $83,344.20
         Ayes:   Rhode, Catalano, Bischer
 Supt./Mgr Report: (presented by Clerk Wirgau)
· Weight restrictions were put in place on Monday, February 26, 2018.  A list of bond roads was given to the Board for review.  
· The Office of Commission Audit has completed the 2016 MDOT State Maintenance Contract audit with no issues.  We will be receiving an additional $20,630 for fringe benefits and overhead charges.  Clerk Wirgau informed Board that future year refunds will be smaller due to more accurate calculation of fringe benefit rate.
· House approved additional $175 million for roads – our share would be $287,018.  Waiting for Senate approval and a vote is expected Thursday.
· A handout from the latest “Township Focus” magazine entitled ‘Whose roads are they?’ was given to the Board.  Right of way topics were discussed.
· Frost has started to come out, frost tube on M-68 is now at 4’6”; snowfall to date is 83”; we have had only rain the past two weeks.
· With the heavy rains last week we had issues at the Posen truck garage with water leaking in. (Water is running inside, down the rafter and into the walls.)  During the past two summers we have painted the metal roof and installed screws where nails had come out. We also had two contractors inspect the roof and both recommend replacement.  Supt./Mgr will bring estimated replacement costs to a future Board meeting.  
· Mechanic Elowsky, Rogers City Foreman Roznowski and Supt./Mgr checked out single axle trucks in Grand Rapids.  A decision was made not to purchase any of them and we will continue looking for a suitable replacement.

· Supt./Mgr is attending AGRIP conference this week in San Diego and will be back in the office Friday.
Old Business:

    None
New Business:

     
An email from MCRCSIP regarding a call for support for MCRCSIP to appeal a recent court decision against the pool was discussed.

           A motion was made by Catalano (Rhode) to support and join in the amicus brief to be written and filed in the Michigan Supreme Court advocating for the Michigan County Road Commission Self Insurance Pool. 
          Ayes:  Bischer, Catalano, Rhode
     The next meetings dates are March 19, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. and April 2, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
     There being no further business it was moved by Rhode (Catalano) to adjourn the meeting at 9:38 a.m.      
     Ayes:  All
